

Deputy Helen Miles, Chair, Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel By email

22nd April 2025

Dear Chair,

Thank you for your letter dated 14th April 2025.

As the Treasury Minister stated in her evidence to the Panel, Project Breakwater has evolved into the Island Regeneration Plan (IRP) and is a concept under development. This reflects my own evidence to the Panel during the Quarterly Hearing on 7th March 2025 and answers to questions in the States Assembly.

Once the Plan is in a more developed form, it will be presented to the Regeneration Steering Group and the Council of Ministers for their review. The final version can then be shared with Scrutiny and States Members more widely and we will arrange briefings once the timescale is finalised.

A Terms of Reference for the Fort Regent project has been agreed between the Government and the States of Jersey Development Company, which is leading on this particular workstream. The wider IRP project is not yet at the same stage, and will relate to a number of capital projects, each of which will have the necessary governance in due course.

Yours sincerely

Deputy Lyndon Farnham

With Kind regards.

Chief Minister

Government of Jersey | Union Street | St Helier | Jersey | JE2 3DN